
Deed, DE, Sussex, John Corwithen & George Corwithen to Caleb Corwithen 1760

CALEB CORWITHEN from JOHN and GEORGE CORWITHEN

To all Christian people to whom these presents shall come:

KNOW YE THAT JOHN CORWITHEN and GEORGE CORWITHEN of the county of Sussex on 
Delaware for divers good causes and consideration them thereunto moving and for and
in consideration of the sum of £118 of this government to them well and truly paid 
by CALEB CORWITHEN of the same county, the receipt whereof is hereby acknowledged, 
hath remised, released, and forever quit claimed and by these presents for 
themselves and each of their heirs to fully, clearly, and absolutely remise, 
release, and forever quit claim unto the said CALEB CORWITHEN and his full and 
peaceable possession and “levien [sevien]” thereof now being and to his heirs and 
assigns forever all such right, estate, title, interest, and demand whatsoever as 
they the said JOHN CORWITHEN and GEORGE CORWITHEN or either of them have or ought 
to have if these presents never been made of, in, or to one certain Gristmill 
situated on Prime hook Creek with all and singular the implements, emoluments and 
appurtenances there to belonging and being the same Mill that their father, CALEB 
CORWITHEN, deceased, died possessed of.

TO HAVE AND TO HOLD the said Mill with the appurtenances, prophets, and advantages 
thereof unto the said CALEB CORWITHEN, his heirs and assigns forever so that 
neither the said JOHN CORWITHEN nor GEORGE CORWITHEN or their heirs or any other 
person for them, or any of them, or in their names, or in the names, right, or 
stead of any of them, shall or will by any ways or means hereafter have claim, 
challenge, or demand any estate, right, title, or interest of, in, or to the said 
Grist Mill or any part or parcel thereof. But from all and every action, right, 
estate, title, interest or demand of, in, the premises or any part thereof, they 
and every of them, shall be utterly excluded and barred forever by these presents.

IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF the said JOHN CORWITHEN and GEORGE CORWITHEN have hereunto 
signed their names and affixed their seals this 11th day of November in the year of
Our Lord 1760. And the said JOHN CORWITHEN and GEORGE CORWITHEN does hereby 
nominate, constitute, and appoint JOSEPH SHANKLAND Esquire their attorney, 
irrevocable, to acknowledge this deed recording at the court of common pleas to be 
held at Lowe's this present November term.

JOHN CORWITHEN   {seal}
GEORGE CORWITHEN {seal}

Sealed and delivered in the presence of

NATHAN YOUNG
JAMES CARPENTER
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Sussex on Delaware

Who was indeed was acknowledged in due form of law at a court of common pleas held 
at Lewes on the 11th day of November 1760 by and unto the parties there in named.

Test
RYVES HOLT Pro phone notary

[JOHN CIRWITHIN]
[GEORGE CIRWITHIN]
[CALEB CIRWITHIN]
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